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Wednesday 28th February 2024 
Dear Parents/Carers, 

Twinlakes Trip 
 

As an end of SATs celebration, we are taking the Year 5/6 children to Twinlakes 
Theme Park in Melton Mowbray. The trip will take place on Friday 24th May 2024. 
We will be travelling there by coach and leaving school at 9:00am. Please ensure 
your child is in school no later than 8:45am. We aim to be back in school by 
3.15pm.   
 
The cost of the trip is £19.50 per child or £9.75 if you are in receipt of pupil 
premium.   

 
All children will require a packed lunch on the day. Please send in your child’s 
lunch in a named bag. Children entitled to a Free School Meal will be sent a 
booking form nearer to the date of trip to complete if they would like a lunch 
provided for them.  
 
In case of hot weather, please include an extra drink and a named bottle of sun 
cream. Children are able to come in their own clothes, but please ensure your 
child is wearing suitable clothing/footwear.  Please be aware that there are rides 
that involve a significant risk of getting wet; it is advisable to pack a spare t-shirt 
for them to change into if necessary. 
 
The deadline for payments is Wednesday 1st May 2024.  Payments cannot be 
accepted after this date and any child who misses the deadline will still be 
expected to attend school and will spend the day with another class.  Please make 
payments using the SCOpay system, cash will not be accepted in the school 
office. 

Note: Please make sure you arrive at school by the time specified. To ensure the 
comfort and safety of all children, departure will not be delayed for late arrivals. In 
addition, coach companies have other contractual obligations and may charge if 

agreed timings are not adhered to. 
Yours faithfully, 
The Year 5/6 Teaching Team. 


